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ACADEMIC NEWS 

• Ray Goldstein has been awarded the 2016 Franklin Medal and prize of the Institute of Physics for 
‘revealing the physical basis for fluid motion in and around active cells and its importance for the 
evolution of multicellularity, cell differentiation, and the synchronicity of eukaryotic flagella’. 

• David Gerosa (DAMTP) and Christopher Moore (Institute of Astronomy) have recently published the 
following paper: ‘Black Hole Kicks as New Gravitational Wave Observables’.  The Paper can be read in 
Physical Reviews Letters and a report on the University’s Research page.   

 

ACADEMIC VISITORS 

Please see below the current academic visitors in DAMTP: 
• Huda Al Saud - visiting Cantab Capital Institute of Mathematics Information group: 01/07/2016 – 

16/09/2016. 
• Philippe Brax - visiting Anne Davis: 18/07/2016 – 29/07/2016. 
• Professor Juan Carlos de Los Reyes - visiting Cantab Capital Institute of Mathematics Information group: 

24/07/2016 - 02/08/2016. 
• Karolina Kropielnicka and Tomasz Szarek - visiting Arieh Iserles group: 26/07/2016 - 01/08/2016. 
• Dr Andreas Langer - visiting Cantab Capital Institute of Mathematics Information group: 25/07/2016 - 

01/08/2016. 
• Professor Christopher Pope - Honorary Visiting Professor in DAMTP: 15/06/2016 to the end of August. 
• Professor Quispel - visiting Arieh Iserles:20/06/2016 - 29/07/2016 
• Torbjorn Ringholm - visiting Cantab Capital Institute of Mathematics Information group: 29/06/2016 – 

01/09/2016. 
• Roiy Sayag (ITG) - visiting Jerome Neufeld: 11/07/2016 - 18/08/2016. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

European funding for research on global challenges 
Proposals are now accepted for a joint funding programme between three European foundations: the 
Wellcome Trust, the Volkswagen Foundation and the Riksbankens Jubileumsfond.  Applications have to 
show a collective, interdisciplinary approach to the following global challenges: 
• Climate change 
• Global health  
• Terrorism/radicalisation 
• Migration 
• Social inequality 
Depending on the goals and scope of the project, successful groups will receive between 500,000 – 900,000 
Euros (gross amount) for up to four years of research.  The deadline for applications is Thursday 1st 
September 2016.  For more details please refer to the Wellcome Trust website. 
 
NCCPE (National Co-ordinating Centre for Public Engagement) 
Engage Competition 2016  
The NCCPE are running this national competition to find and 
celebrate high quality public engagement with research projects.  They want to recognise UK researchers 
who are engaging the public in lots of different ways and for lots of different reasons, and reward high 
quality examples of public engagement in practice.  There are six competition categories (Arts, Humanities 
and Social Sciences / Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) / Health and Wellbeing / 
Engaging With Young People / Working In Partnership / Individually Led Projects), and the winner of each 
category will receive a prize of £1,500 to go towards further public engagement work.  Visit the NCCPE 
Engage Competition 2016 website for more information.  The closing date for entries is 12 noon, Monday 
18th July. 
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EVENTS 

BioBlitz Cambridge 2016 
The University Museum of Zoology will be running this family event at Trinity College Fellow’s Garden, from 
5.00pm on Friday 22nd to 5.00pm Saturday 23rd July.  Experts, volunteers and members of the public will be 
racing against time to count as many species of animals and plants as possible.  Visit the BioBLitz Cambridge 
website for more information and details on how to book a place at the various events.  
 
Cambridge Comedy Festival 
The 10th Cambridge Comedy Festival will be running from Wednesday 20th July to Sunday 24th July on Jesus 
Green.  Details on the performers and events (including family events), and where to buy tickets can be 
found on Cambridge Comedy Festival website. 
 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

 
End of Financial year and Expenses Claim Forms Reminder 

Please make sure you submit your expenses claim forms to the Finance Office by the end of the financial 
year, which is Friday 29th July.   

All expenses should be claimed within three months of incurring expenditure.   
The DAMTP Expense Claims Policy can be viewed on the DAMTP Internal Administration webpage. 

 
 
Administrative Staff Changes 
Sarah Dodd, Graduate Office Manager, is currently on maternity leave. 
Amy Dittrich has been appointed as the Graduate Office Manager for the duration of Sarah Dodd’s 
maternity leave.  Amy’s contact details are: 
Ext: 39794 
Email: grad-administrator@maths.cam.ac.uk 
 
Long Vacation bulletin publication dates 
The DAMTP News bulletin will be published on the following dates during the Long Vacation: 
• Monday 15th August 
• Monday 12th September 
If there is you would like in included in any of these issues please email it to Faith Payne 
(nfkm2@cam.ac.uk) by the preceding Wednesday. 
 
New cross city bus-link 
Universal – a new bus service replacing the Uni4, will start operating from Saturday 23rd July.  The bus route 
will run between Madingley Road Park & Ride and Addenbrooke’s Hospital via Cambridge Railway Station, 
approximately every 15 minutes between 07:00 and 19:30 on Mondays to Fridays.  On Saturdays a 20 
minute service will operate between Madingley Road Park & Ride and Cambridge Railway Station. 
 
Tennis Court Road and Footpath closure 
Monday 13th June – Monday 3rd October 
Between the dates above Tennis Court Road will be temporarily closed to complete construction works as 
part of the project to extend Cambridge Judge Business School.  Once completed, a wider pedestrian tunnel 
will be re-instated and scaffold erected to the remaining facade before the road is re-opened for normal 
use.  This will enable the reminder of the building to be constructed without further disruption until next 
summer. 
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